
Date:      August 26, 2024 

 
To: Parent of Timberlane Snowriders Student 

From: TRHS Snowriders Ski and Snowboard Club 

Dear Parent: 

Your son/daughter has enrolled in the Timberlane Regional High School Snowriders Winter Sports Club. 

 
We strive to meet reasonable safety standards in every school activity.  However, we remind you that participating 

in any sport (such as skiing or snowboarding) has some risk of harm involved in the normal course of action. 

 
To better inform you of the risk potential of this activity, I enclose a description that shows specific potential 

injuries common to these sports.   Common potential injuries associated with skiing and snowboarding include, but 

are not limited to sprains, strains, contusions, abrasions, concussion, fractures, more serious injuries, and rarely, 

death. 

 
Participation in some sports and/or activities may require that you provide evidence of medical insurance to protect 

you from any medical cost from injury.  If student accident insurance is not purchased, any medical cost should be 

submitted to your family health insurer.  If you do not have health insurance, you must let us know, since the district 

does not have insurance covering student accidents. 

 
If your child has medical or other problems, you must relay this information to the Snowriders Club advisors as we 

are relying on you for this information. This information will be kept confidential. 

 
You must understand the school cannot ensure safety for students.  The school's obligation is to take reasonable 

precautions for safety and well-being.  Accidents do occur, especially when participating in sports.  In addition, your 

child also has a responsibility for his/her safety and the safety of others. 

 
In order for your son/daughter to participate in the Timberlane Regional High School Snowriders Club, you must sign 

an agreement which gives your consent for your son/daughter to participate and acknowledge that you have been 

warned that there are risks of injury involved.  This agreement does not preclude your son/daughter from making a 

claim against the school or its employees if there has been a failure to meet a reasonable standard of care that 

results in physical harm to your son/daughter, and the district is proven negligent. 

 
If you have any questions about the Timberlane Regional High School Snowriders Club, or about the attached, please 

contact Steve Rugoletti (382-6541 x3836) or Tim Lena (382-6541 x3303) so you can make an informed decision.   

 

Your checking of the box “Parents have read and understand the warning and consent agreement” in the affirmative 

during registration, in conjunction with your signature on the contact form will indicate to Snowriders administration 

that you have read, understood, and agreed to the “Acknowledgement of Warning and Consent Agreement.” 

 
Sincerely, 

Steven Rugoletti, Tim Lena 

Advisors, TRHS Snowriders Winter Sports Club 

 

Read the “Acknowledgment of Warning and Consent Agreement” 

on the following page. 



Acknowledgment of Warning and Consent Agreement 
 

 

I/We, am/are the parent(s) or guardian(s) of a Timberlane Regional High School Student, a 

minor, who desires to participate in the TRHS Snowriders Winter Sports Club. 
 

 

I/We, acknowledge that I/We have been informed as to the nature of the sport, and that this 

sport has risks of injury associated for those who participate, including transportation from and 

to the school campus.   Although the Snowriders Club advisors will endeavor to provide each 

participant with due care, the school cannot ensure that my/our child will remain free of injury. 
 

 

I/We represent that my/our child is physically fit to participate in this sport and, if required, 

that  he/she has  been  examined by  a  licensed physician who  verifies  that  my/our child  is 

physically fit to participate in the Timberlane Regional High School Snowriders Winter Sports 

Club. The school district will rely on this representation. 
 

 

I/We  understand  the  school  cannot  ensure  the  safety  of  children  and  that  the  school’s 

obligation is to take reasonable precautions for safety and well- being.   Our child also has a 

responsibility for his/her safety and the safety of others. 
 

 

I/We acknowledge that I/We must provide the Snowriders Club advisors with any medical or 

other information which I/We feel is important for the school to know about our son/daughter. 

This information must be kept confidential.  I/We will provide medical and other information on 

our child prior to the start of participation in these sports.   The school district will rely on 

me/us to provide this additional information. 
 

 

I/We acknowledge my/our child must adhere to all the rules, regulations, and instructions 

pertaining to the safety and protection of the participants, and that failure to comply could 

exclude my/our child from participation in these sports. 
 

 

I/We acknowledge and understand the risks and requirements for our child to participate in the 

sports of skiing and/or snowboarding. 
 

 

In consideration of the benefits to be derived, and in view of the fact that Timberlane Regional 

High School is an educational institution offering an after-school activity (ski/snowboarding 

program), participation in which is voluntary, and having full confidence that every reasonable 

precaution will be taken to ensure the safety and well-being of my child on this activity, I/we 

agree to and support his/her participation in this after-school activity (ski and snowboard 

program).  I/We further agree to hold harmless and waive any and all claims against the leaders 

of this trip and officers, agents, and representatives of the Timberlane Regional High School 

and School District. 


